
Hi Everyone… Happy New Year!, 
 
Well here we are… a new year, a new president, and a lot of new 
and exciting tours for 2013.  But as I start my term and write my 
first “note” it is with a sad heart as I think about the passing of 
our good friend and long time member Larry Halter.  Larry was 
president in 2005 and treasurer for a number of years.  Many of 
you know Larry much better than I did, but two things come to 
mind when I think of Larry: he really enjoyed our club and was 
willing to do whatever he could to make it better, and he had a big 
heart.  Larry would often bring one or more of his nephews and 
their friends to our events.  For a number of years Larry has 
hosted one of our Spring Tune-ups, and this April he was planning 
to host it again.  Well as a way to honor Larry’s dedication and 
service to the club, a few members have suggested calling our 
annual Spring Tune-up the “Larry Halter Memorial Spring Tune-
up”.  We will let everyone know the new location of the LHMST 
once it is finalized.    

"A" note from the 
president: 

President – Daric Galden 
Vice President – Dan Bickley 
Secretary – Ellis Kauffman 
Treasurer – John Moore 
Tech Dir/Newsletter Ed – Rick Lindner 
Tour Director – Daric Galden 
MARC Regional Director – Doug Jones 
Sunshine Director – Jaci Rohner 

Officers: 

Hi Everyone, 
 
July was a busy month and I'd like to personally thank all of our members who were able to 
participate in any of our events.  I think the hardest thing is trying to decide which events to 
attend.  Also, a special thank you to those members who displayed their cars at the Arthritis 
Foundation Auto Show.  Please read John Moore's letter below.   
 
We still have lots of great events to come so keep that gas tank full.      
 
Take care,    

Daric 
 
 Many thanks to the members of our club who gave up their time and money and supported 
the Arthritis Foundation Auto Show.  We had a total of 18 cars on display from our club and 
three of our members supplied six of those cars!   Congratulations to Bob Brown who walked 
away with a First Place award for his recently restored 1928 two door sedan.   The Award of 
Excellence was awarded to Lou Ardit, Steve Rohner, Ken and Karen Szakelyhidi, and John 
Moore.   The weather was perfect and everyone enjoyed this special event.  Thanks again to 
those who supported this worthwhile cause.  
 
John Moore  
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WHAT:  First Saturdays at Der Dutchman  
WHEN:  Saturday, August 3rd 
WHERE:  Der Dutchman (445 S. Jefferson Ave., Plain City - corner of US42 and West Ave) 
TIME:  8:30AM – 10:00AM 
DETAILS: ALL makes and types are welcomed, Ford, Chevy, Dodge, Imports... Restored, 
Street Rods, Rat Rods, Muscle Cars, etc.  If you belong to other car clubs, invite them too 
and tell them to drive their cars!  This event is RAIN or SHINE. 

**NOTE:  The Plain City Car Show is the same day for those who would like to 
show their car or just walk around and check out the other vehicles.  ** 
 
WHAT:  Tech Meet / Annual Club Auction  
WHEN:  Wednesday, August 7th 
WHERE:  Central Ohio Fire Museum (260 N. Fourth St., Columbus) 
TIME:  7:00PM – 8:30PM 
DETAILS:  This auction is open to all types of stuff (NOT just car parts) and is a great way to 
sell some of your unwanted goods so clean out your attic, basement, and garage.  Bring 
CASH because there is something for everyone and lots of good deals.  A portion of the 
auction sales goes to the club. 
 
WHAT: Summer Movie Series at the Ohio Theater – Points Event #1 
WHEN:  Thursday, August 8th and Friday, August 9th  
WHERE:  Ohio Theater (39 E. State St., Columbus) 
TIME:  6:00PM – 8:30PM 
DETAILS:  Yes, it's time again for us to display our cars in front of the beautiful Ohio 
Theater.  Thursday and Friday night is the Silent Movie Feature The Little American (1917) 
directed by Cecil B. DeMille.  The feature will be accompanied live by Clark Wilson on the 
theater’s “Mighty Motron” organ.  Plan to arrive by 6:00pm.  The movie starts at 
7:30pm.  FREE admission for those who display their cars  FRIDAY ONLY at 5:00PM, we will 
be given a private "Back Stage Tour“ of the Ohio Theater, including a look at the dressing 
rooms.  Please be at the front entrance of the theater by 5:00PM if you would like to 
attend this rare opportunity.  
 

August, 2013 

Submission deadline for the Scuttlebutt is the 15th of the month. 
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WHAT: Pencil Sharpener and Washboard Co. – Points Event #2 
WHEN:  Saturday, August 31st  
WHERE:  Logan, Ohio 
TIME:  Depature Time 10:00AM sharp. 
MEETING SITE:  Bob Evans, 1760 Hill Rd N, Pickerington, OH  Just (SR 256 just south of I 70) 
 DETAILS:  Mike and Shirley Doherty will be leading this leisurely tour to Logan, Ohio, 
where we will have an 11:30 tour of the Columbus Washboard Company.  In business since 
1895, the company has is the oldest washboard company in America, and has outlasted all 
its competition.  One of the current uses is by the military who are deployed. 
  
Lunch will be at the Olde Dutch Restaurant. 
  
Before heading home, we will make a short stop at the small Pencil Sharpener Museum at 
the Hocking Hills Regional Welcome Center.  Never knew there was such a thing?  There 
are over 3000 sharpeners with NO duplicates.  I am sure you will remember having some 
of them.  Made of wood, metal, plastic and glass, the pencil sharpeners pay homage to 
everything from Barbie dolls and the space race to the fallen World Trade Center in New 
York City.  
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Some Exciting Upcoming Events in September 2013 

Sept. 4  -  Tech Meet 7:00-8:30 @ John Moore's house 
Sept. 7  -  1st Saturday Breakfast 8:30-10:00 @ Der Dutchman (Plain City) 
Sept. 21 - Saturday TOUR #1: 4th Annual IMAD Picnic 
TBA  -  Saturday TOUR #2: Mink’s Bean Dinner 
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July Tech Meet at the 
Weavers 
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Pictures of past Scioto Model “A” Ford Club Event in Columbus 


